
From: Taylor, Mark
To: Robin Hallbourg; wayne_reiber@cabot-corp.com
Cc: John Mousa; Pearson, Stewart E.; Miller.Scott@epamail.epa.gov
Subject: RE: Cabot Carbon Former Hogtown Creek Sump Area North of NW 29th Road
Date: Friday, May 14, 2010 3:02:41 PM

Robin,
Thanks for sending this information. We will look it over and contact you with any questions.
Mark
 
From: Robin Hallbourg [mailto:Robin@alachuacounty.us] 
Sent: Friday, May 14, 2010 12:48 PM
To: Taylor, Mark; wayne_reiber@cabot-corp.com
Cc: John Mousa; Pearson, Stewart E.; Miller.Scott@epamail.epa.gov
Subject: Cabot Carbon Former Hogtown Creek Sump Area North of NW 29th Road
 
Mark and Wayne,
 
As we have previously discussed, I went back out to the area in April in an attempt to better locate
the former sump area where pine tar was collected for removal  in the Hogtown Creek floodplain. 

The area we found and previously sampled is located upstream of NW 29th Road off the west bank
of Hogtown Creek in a low flat area.  The area had some ponded water when I made a site visit in
April, but we had a rainy March this year.  When I have been at that area previously it was not
inundated, but was muddy.  The area is located near a sewer line crossing of the creek.
 
Attached is a map showing the location of the sewer lines overlain on topography (as a shaded
gradation).  The sewer line coverage used to generate the map may not have the lines located
accurately, but in the field the sewer line is an easy way to locate the low area.  It appears from the
map that the sump area lies on parcels 08964-011-000 (Muncaster & Muncaster) and/or 08967-

007-000 (Warren Reid) on NW 31st Place.  The map shows the low area, based on topography and
proximity to the sewer line on both parcels; in the field it appeared to me to be primarily on parcel
08967-007-000.  This is something that can be better resolved with a future field visit.  Also
attached are two photographs of the area, one of the creek and sewer line and a second of the low,
former sump area itself.
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have further questions.
 
Robin  Hallbourg
Alachua county Environmental Protection Department
352/264-6825       
CONFIDENTIALITY: This email and attachments may contain information which is
confidential and proprietary. Disclosure or use of any such confidential or proprietary
information without the written permission of Weston Solutions, Inc. is strictly
prohibited. If you received this email in error, please notify the sender by return e-
mail and delete this email from your system. Thank you.
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